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Saint Marys School of NursingSaint Marys School of Nursing
Alumni Greetings 2019
From Our President:

Greetings to all alumni!

	 We have finished yet another journey around the sun 
and it is time to start thinking of the next all-school reunion, 
taking place the weekend of September 7 - 8, 2019. This 
year we will be honoring the Golden Jubilee Class of 1969, 
and we hope that there will be a good turnout for what should 
be a memorable weekend! Please look for information in this 
newsletter about your classmates who have stepped up to the 
plate to work on the event – and please, please, please let 
them know if your contact information needs to be updated!  
It is always a challenge keeping our lists updated when many 
alumni only come to their milestone reunions every five years, 
so those of you from other classes should also be sure to reach 
out with any changes. You can send to one of the following (or 
to any board member):

Anne Smith
asmith@fredhealth.com
612-590-8857 

Murtice Sherek
mcsherek@yahoo.com
612-267-1953

	 After this year’s reunion, we will formally turn our 
attention to the FINAL reunion in 2020, even though there 
has already been lots of activity behind the scenes.  We are 
especially grateful to Virginia Wentzel ‘59 and Monica Van 
Kirk ‘59 for volunteering to help with the big event. Please see 
the article “Mark your calendars now” for more information.
	 A special note to my 1970 classmates that we won’t lose 
sight of that fact that it will also be our 50th reunion that year, 
and we will make sure that the usual traditions are part of the 
weekend. 
	 At last year’s reunion, the question was asked as to why 
2020 will be the last reunion, so I wanted to touch on that 
topic as well. 	  
	 It is indeed bittersweet to think of the last all-school 
reunion, with sadness for it coming to an end, but great joy 
for the many memories of our wonderful times together! With 
the last class reaching its 50th year anniversary in 2020, that 
has always been seen as the appropriate target date for the 
finale. None of us is getting any younger, and it just won’t 
be feasible to continue as an alumni board or to keep up the 
reunion planning.   If you and your classmates keep in touch, 
however, you may wish to organize some informal events for 
your individual classes going forward.

	 Those of us still living in Minnesota year-round (and there 
might be less of us after having endured the polar vortex and 
historic snowfalls this winter!), know that our brief summer 
days are very precious and filled with lots of family activities 
and other adventures. But I do hope that you will take the time 
to fill out the registration form for the 2019 reunion if you 
plan to attend, and please mail it back in a timely fashion so 
that the final arrangements can be made.   The deadline for 
sending in your registration is August 15, but earlier 
would be much appreciated! (Kindly note that those 
sending it in after the deadline may not be able to sit with their 
class if space is already filled.)

	 Enjoy the warmer weather and I look forward to seeing 
you in September!

Anne Hermanson Smith ’70,
Alumni President

2018 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

September 8, 2018
	 The annual meeting was called to order and a welcome 
speech was given by President Anne Hermanson Smith 
’70. Quilts of Valor, made by Marilyn Ricard Sheehan ’68, 
were given to Ann Schaeffer Schilling and Judy Danckwart 
Burfeind, both ’68, for their service in the Armed Forces.
	 Nancy Ziegler Olson, president of the 1968 Class, gave a 
speech sharing memories of their time at Saint.Marys.
	 The Secretary’s report, by Barbara Leland Rasmussen ’68, 
was  given and approved as read.
	 The Treasurer’s report, given by Marilyn Ricard Sheehan, 
’68, was approved as read. 
	 Virginia Simons Wentzel, ’59, Alumni Archivist, gave a 
report on the “Go for Broke” project which highlighted the 
Saint Marys role in training interned Japanese American 
nurses during World War II. She also discussed the alumni 
memorabilia room which has been totally archived. It is 
unknown what will happen to all the memorabilia after the 
final alumni meeting in September 2020.
	 There was no old business. 
	 New business: a reminder that the banquet in 2020 will be 
the final alumni meeting. It will be held September 12 and 13, 
2020.
	 The School song was sung and the meeting was 
adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,
Barbara Leland Rasmussen ’68, Secretary



Financial Report:
SMSN Treasurer’s Report,  April 26, 2019

Wells Fargo:
	 Checking:	 $	 474.91
	 Savings:	 $	 18,728.20
	 Total:	 $	 19,203.11
Vanguard:
	 Balance:	 $	 15,069.84
Summary:
	 Wells Fargo:	 $	 19,203.11
	 Vanguard:	 $	 15,069.84
Total:	 $	34,272.95

Respectfully Submitted,
Marilyn Ricard Sheehan ’68, Treasurer

IN MEMORIAM
Catherine Green Davis ‘47

Joan Balk Griffin ‘49
Valvaleria (Summerhaze) Feller ’49

Margaret M. Clausen Gray ‘50
Helen Wade Bates ‘51

Patricia Griffin Loken ‘51
Delores Mullenback Delaney ‘53
Marlys Marquardt Toogood ‘55

Rita Schunk Price ‘56
Elaine Houghton Holm ‘57

Ulanda ‘Lou’ Elchuk Bailey ‘59
Audrey Benich Schiff ‘59

Beverly Creighton Wossner ‘59
Iris Schartau Pagenhart ‘60
Teresa Sullivan Smith ‘61

Mary Kay Bullerman Larrocca ‘62
Elizabeth Powers Meier ‘62

Donna  Miller Alt ‘64
Susan Thurley Rodruck ‘67

Caryn Chmielewski Sivanich ‘68
Janice Waite Groteboer ‘70 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!
	 As many of you know, Murtice Sherek (’61) decided to 
step down as alumni board president this past fall, and I hope 
you will all join me in thanking her for her great service to our 
alumni the last few years.  On a personal note, she helped 
me so much, including giving me literally boxes of notes and 
instructions for what needs to be done in my new role. That 
is a real blessing in this day and age, when many people want 
to hoard all the knowledge for themselves rather than sharing 
it with others – her generosity is much appreciated!   Murt 
also worked tirelessly, along with our archivist, Virge Simons 
Wentzel, on the “Go for Broke” project last year, highlighting 
the great contributions to Saint Marys that were made by 
Japanese American nurses of the World War II generation.  I 
know that Murt will miss being so involved with the board, 
but you can be assured she will still be plenty busy - between 
mission trips, great vacation adventures, volunteer community 
work, and babysitting her great grandchild, Murt is as always 
doing something!
	 Thank you, Murt, we appreciate all you did (and continue 
to do) for SMSN Alumni!
Anne Smith

MARIAN HALL ALUMNI
MEMORABILIA ROOM

	 The Alumni Memorabilia Room will be open on Sunday, 
September 8, following Mass and the Coffee in the Sisters’ 
Dining Room. In years past, many of our fellow Alum have 
enjoyed reminiscing there, and spending a few minutes 
enjoying the old uniforms, caps, and class pictures. Consider 
including a few minutes to enjoy this experience – Class of 
1969 - and all, as you make your reunion plans.   Virge 

Virginia (Virge) Simons Wentzel ‘59

Special messages to this year’s 
Honored Classes

CONGRATULATIONS, 
CLASS OF 1969 - JUBILEE REUNION!

SMSN Class of 1969 Alumni, 
May will mark the 50th anniversary of our graduation from 
Saint Marys.  We are asking for your help to make this reunion 
our best ever. 

If anyone uses Facebook and would be willing to set up a 
SMSN Class of 1969 site, that might facilitate communication 
(just a thought). 
 
We have no contact information for the following classmates: 
Dorothy McCoy Kevin, Carol Walerius Rice and Judith 
Marietta Thompson.

For Sunday Mass, we need volunteers to present offertory 
gifts, usher, petition prayers, and read.  Please let us know if 
you are willing to help and thanks in advance! 

Kathy Weber ‘69 
kathy.a.weber@gmail.com 

Pat Latendresse Pousard ‘69
pousardpat@gmail.com



Class of 1959 – 60th Reunion!
Special events are being planned for your class - for more 
information, contact:

Virge Wentzel ‘59:       rocwent@gmail.com
Monica Van Kirk ‘59:   monicajo1959@gmail.com

______________________________

Class of 1964 - 55th reunion   -and-
Class of 1954 - 65th reunion

We hope you are communicating with your Alumni friends and 
making plans to attend your special milestone reunions!
SMSN Alumni Board

LOOKING AHEAD: 
SPECIAL MESSAGES TO THE 
2020 HONORED CLASSES

Class of 1970 - Next year’s 50th!
I hope everyone will be able to join us for this very special 
reunion…Much more info. to follow – I will be in touch soon! 
- Anne 

Class of 1965 – Next year’s 55th!
Greetings, Class of 1965! It’s not too early to begin planning 
for our 55th reunion in September 2020. It will also be the 
last reunion for Saint Marys School of Nursing, so let’s pull out 
the stops and make the effort to attend. There will be many 
opportunities to reconnect with classmates; don’t let time get 
away from us. Good health to all! 
Sandra Forstrom Hayes, ‘65

Class of 1960 – Next year’s 60th!
Ruth O’Neill Peterson, ’60 writes: Since our last update, 
I moved to Ohio to be near my daughter and family. All 3 
kids play soccer so that is my spectator sport. I continue to 
volunteer and chose to help first graders learn to read. In May, 
all 22 students made me birthday cards. My travels include 
Ireland with my sister-in-law, yearly trips to Oregon to see my 
son, his wife and two children, and to Minnesota to visit many 
O’Neill relatives. (Note from the Alumni Board:  We know 
that Ruth also joins us in encouraging her classmates to 
attend their big reunion in 2020!)

Class of 1955 – Next year’s 65th and 
Class of 1950 – Next year’s 70th!

Please mark your calendars for the weekend of September 12 
& 13, 2020 – We hope to see you then for your milestone 
reunions and the final all-school celebration!  
SMSN Alumni Board

FINAL ALL-CLASS REUNION
MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW!
	 It isn’t too early to make note of the date for the final 
all-school reunion for Saint Marys School of Nursing, to be 
held in Rochester the weekend of September 12-13, 2020, 
and we hope to have as many alumni there as possible. The 
schedule of special events is still being worked on, but there 
will undoubtedly be activities Friday, September 11, 2020, as 
well. The traditional banquet Saturday evening and Mass on 
Sunday will be part of the reunion, as always.
	 We are pleased to announce that Virginia Simons Wentzel 
‘59 and Monica Mellem VanKirk ‘59 have offered to oversee 
the special events for that final weekend. Several alumni 
have already offered suggestions, but we would love to hear 
everyone’s ideas as to what types of activities (e.g., tours, 
exhibits) you are interested in to help celebrate our grand finale 
in style!  
	 To help with planning, we are conducting an 
informal attendance survey.  It is important to hear 
from each of you - so that we have an idea of how 
many Alumni to expect for the final celebration. Let 
us know if you think you might attend and if you may 
bring a guest.  

	 Please contact either:
	 Virginia Simons Wentzel ‘59
	 Email:  rocwent@gmail.com
	 or call: 507-288-2550
	 or write: 3016 19th Ave SE, Rochester, MN  55904
 
	 Monica Mellem Van Kirk ‘59
	 Email: monicajo1959@gmail.com
	 or call: 507-289-1741
	 or write: 812 Memorial Parkway, Rochester, MN 55902

Or you can write it on your registration form for this year, if 
you prefer. 

ALUMNI NOTES

Helen Wade Bates, ’51 worked at Saint Marys for many 
years. Notably, she worked through the polio epidemic and 
volunteered for the Mayo Clinic’s Simulated Patient Program. 
Helen passed away in July 2018.
Iris Schwartau Pagenhart, ’62 worked a few years at Saint 
Marys, then raised her family. She helped with the construction 
of the 1995 addition of the Gift of Life Transplant House. She 
died this past May after a 20 - year battle with Parkinson’s.  
Patricia Griffin Loken, ’51 worked at Saint Marys, a VA 
Hospital in Los Angeles, and as a visiting nurse in Bronx, NY, 
where she got her BSN. Married to an Air Force pilot, she and 
her family moved many times, settling in Fair Oaks, CA. ‘Tris’ 
died in September 2018.
Elizabeth Powers Meier, ’62 received her hometown 
hospital auxiliary nursing scholarship to come to SMSN. After 
graduation, she returned to Fort Atkinson, WI, to work for 
a year, then worked in Hawaii for a time before returning to 
Wisconsin, where she married and raised her family. Betty died 
in 2018.



SMSN ALUM FEATURED IN THE NEWS
We thought that the alumni would be interested in this great 
article about a fellow alum, Mary Anne (Gainey) Wolesky, from 
the Class of 1970.

Editor’s Note: If you have alumni news that you would 
like to have included in next year’s newsletter, please let 
us know. Subjects of interest might include topics such as, 
but not limited to: Missionary work, Alumni groups who 
meet regionally, how you are staying connected, etc., or  an 
Alumni friend and her/his accomplishments. You can email 
to: was2947@hotmail.com  
-or- mail it to me at:
Wanda Samuelson
16190 Dodge Mower Road
Hayfield, MN 55940

(Article below reprinted with permission of the 
publisher from the Austin Daily Herald, Austin, 
MN - March 5, 2019)

WOLESKY: DO WHAT YOU LOVE 
AND KEEP LEARNING

By Carolyn Bogott  
American Association of University Women
	 Mary Anne Wolesky is another Austin woman who 
has made and continues to make a positive impact on our 
community.
She speaks with exuberant enthusiasm of her more than 45 
years involvement in medical care in Austin and Rochester, first 
as an emergency room nurse, manager, and then as director of 
nursing, which later evolved into vice president of nursing and 
patient care with the Mayo Clinic Health System.
	 “I enjoyed every aspect of nursing, having an opportunity 
to make a difference for patients and their families,” Mary 
Anne said. “I loved being in very direct contact with people 
who needed compassion. And I loved the teamwork, efficiency, 
knowledge and skill involved in emergency and hospital care.”
   

 
Mary Anne (Gainey) Wolesky 70‘

	 During her years in administrative roles, Mary Anne 
relished the opportunity to learn new things, and start new 
services, including the Hospice program.
	 Growing up in Austin and Owatonna, Mary Anne was the 
oldest of nine children. She experienced surgery herself and 
the hospital care that was required. She watched the nurses 

and what they did to help patients, and a seed was planted. 
Later, she was a “candy striper”, a youth volunteer in the 
hospital.
	 Mary Anne recalls feeding a patient who had severe 
damage to his face and realizing “in her heart” that nursing 
was her calling.
	 While in high school, Mary Anne had several jobs.  One 
job was housekeeping and babysitting for their family 
doctor.  The doctor’s wife, who had trained as a registered 
nurse, was a wonderful mentor for Mary Anne and she offered 
to pay expenses for Mary Anne to go to nursing school at 
Saint Marys in Rochester. It was “a dream come true!” Mary 
Anne said.
The condition on the gift was that if Mary Anne could repay 
the amount, an opportunity would be offered to another 
person to go to nursing school.  The deal was made and after 
graduation, Mary Anne was able to fulfill that bargain within 
the next few years.
	 At the beginning of her career, Mary Anne worked 
in the emergency department of Saint Marys Hospital in 
Rochester.  She and her husband, Jerry Wolesky, made their 
home in Austin, where Jerry was teaching.  When their third 
child arrived, as helpful and supportive as Jerry was, it became 
impossible for Mary Anne to commute between Austin and 
Rochester.  As she began her work in the emergency room 
in Austin, she saw that what she had been told was true, that 
you had to be better to work in a smaller rural hospital setting 
which did not have all the equipment, staff and procedures she 
was used to at Saint Marys.  It became a goal of hers to try 
to bring improvements and acquire skills to work in this new 
setting.
	 Carrying on with this drive for education, Mary Anne was 
privileged to participate in a two-year program in patient care 
administration at the University of Minnesota Graduate School 
of Public Health. At this point she was working full time, as 
well as going to school and raising her family.  Jerry again 
helped and supported Mary Anne in this endeavor.
	 From the example set by her mother, who was always a 
mentor, Mary Anne learned the importance of being active in 
the community.  Mary Anne was a founding board member 
of the Welcome Center, was able to travel to Los Angeles as 
a National Red Cross volunteer to help after the earthquake 
there and she also headed up a county-wide suicide prevention 
educational effort.
	 After retirement, Mary Anne has continued community 
volunteer work. She was in on the groundwork of the 
ArtWorks Festival, and has worked on it all eight years of its 
existence, co-chairing it with Bonnie Rietz for the last three 
years.
Other community activities include five-plus years as the 
executive director of the MCHS Austin Foundation, four 
years as president of the Austin Area Arts, Mayo Hospice 
Community Advisory Board, and the board of Mayo Clinic 
Health System-Albert Lea and Austin. Mary Anne bubbles with 
enthusiasm for projects that she sees in the future which will 
enhance our community.
	 Her words of wisdom, which she certainly has followed, 
are “Do what you love. And try to keep learning something 
new all the time.”
	 Mary Anne Wolesky, we salute you and thank you for your 
many positive impacts on our community of Austin.



REUNION PARKING AND LODGING
Free parking is provided at all PUBLIC meters/ramps after 
5:00 p.m.  weekdays and at all times on weekends.  There is a 
fee for all Mayo and Kahler parking ramps (Kahler requires 
your credit card).
Parking for Sunday Mass and Coffee is complimentary on 
the flat lot east of the hospital on Second Street.  Handicap 
parking is available in the hospital ramps.
     
The Kahler Grand Hotel is offering alumni a lodging 
discount if reservations are placed by August 15.  Identify 
yourself as an SMSN Alumni.  Rates this year have increased 
to $109 per night plus tax.  Kahler phone number: 507-280-
6200. 

Official SMSN information and inquiries:
Transcript requests should be directed to the alumni email 
address:  mayoalumni@mayo.edu or phone the alumni 
office at 507-284-2317.

ADDRESS CHANGES – WEBSITE CONNECT

The Post Office Box is closed. For contact updates for Saint 
Marys alumni, send address, email and/or news, including In 
Memoriam updates, to: 

Mayo Clinic Alumni Center
Att: SMSN Alumni Board
Siebens Building
200 First Street SW
Rochester, MN  55905

You may also send to any of the following:

Anne Hermanson Smith ’70:
asmith@fredhealth.com
 
Murtice Robinson Sherek ’61: 
mcsherek@yahoo.com

Wanda OIson Samuelson ’68:
was2947@hotmail.com

or:
Contact any Board member at their email addresses that follow 
or reach them through the Mayo Website @ www.MayoClinic.
org  Click on IN ABOUT, then go to the Education drop box 
and click on Alumni Center, scroll and click on Saint Marys 
School of Nursing Alumni Association. Click on Contact and 
you will get a description. Click on the underlined Board in the 
narrative and you will get the list of the Board members and 
Editor. The Newsletter should be there in full, as well.   

LAST 2 REUNION DATES

September   7 & 8     2019
September 12 & 13   2020

Special Request from the 
2020 Planning Committee

We need help from every class --- please make a special 
effort to find someone - even better, 2 persons - in your class 
who will be the communication link between the Committee 
and your class. It is important that you search for ‘lost’ 
members, (i.e., those who have lost touch with the Alumni 
Association and don’t get the newsletters). We want to reach 
out to all so they can attend if they are able and choose to do 
so. 2020 is our last “hurrah”, and the last opportunity to re-
establish these important personal connections. We can’t make 
new old friends. So - please let Virge, Brenda, or any Board 
member know to whom we can send information and help us 
to get the mailing list as complete and accurate as possible. A 
suggestion --- come to this year’s 2019 reunion, figure out the 
one or two from your class who will act as liaison(s), and let us 
know while you are here enjoying the get-together!

ALUMNI BOARD MEMBERS

Anne Hermanson Smith ’70, President
asmith@fredhealth.com (work)
smitan6983@outlook.com (home)
612-752-2609 (work)
612-590-8857 (cell)

Murtice Robinson Sherek ’61, Past-President
mcsherek@yahoo.com
612-267-1953

Barbara Leland Rasmussen ’68, Secretary
Aras96@hbcsc.net
507-932-3725

Marilyn Ricard Sheehan ’68, Treasurer
mtsheehan@northlc.com
507-289-1482

Brenda Rizzo Rossman ’67, Past President
jbrossman8@gmail.com
507-282-2890

Wanda Olson Samuelson ’68, Editor, Newsletter
was2947@hotmail.com  
507-477-3165   
16190 Dodge/Mower RD   Hayfield MN 55940
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Class of 1968: Left to right

From the bottom
1st Row: Joan Isensee Witter, Ann Schaefer Schilling, Virginia Ritter Fehrmann, Judy Graff Monchamp, Judy Brennan Dukart, Linda 
Hitzhusen Groesbeck, Janice Christofferson Schmidt, Ann Marie Walsh Heldorfer, Ruth Donnelly Feld

2nd Row: Barb DeBruycker La Shomb, Jan Loechler Owen, Kristine Berlin Rossman, Jo Ellen Pedrick Escher, Nancy Ziegler Olson, Lynn 
Towers Sturgis, Karen Rempfer Rasmusson, Diane Kaas Dadd, Deanne Korman Irwin

3rd Row: Margaret Roach Myhre, Jan Sires Jackson, Joyce Uhlenhake Justis, Carol Seever Smith, Jennifer Wall Deschaine, Joan 
Quarberg, Julie Flaminio Unger, Arleen Ellanson Nietz, Anne Hermanson Piehl, Barbara Brown Sandell, Norma Peterson Brendle

4th Row: Karen Colson Tisor, Connie Young Hanna, Norma Kemmerick Holmes, Kathy Harty Jacobson, Ann Kestner, Carolyn Salazar 
Ford Hoover, Jaclynn Forcier Dean, Diane Hawley Kearns, Marilyn Ricard Sheehan

5th Row: Karen Orren, JoAnn Vacek Earle, Laurel Hawkins Wrought, Jackie Chatterton Price, Kathy Griffin Smaagaard, Linda 
Miranowski Lavender, Pam Nelson Kuisle, Pat Bridges Schoenfelder, Judy Danckwart Burfeind

6th Row: Carolyn Ross Buntrock, Becky Bandar Cook, Helen Drometer Shogren, Candy Corbey Schwartz, Cheryl Malafa Marinucci, 
Barbara Leland Rasmussen, Wanda Olson Samuelson, Cheryl Kamolz Helgeson, Jackie Weniger Woods, Marion Schulte Gordon



Capping Day, Class of ’69



2019 ST MARYS SCHOOL OF NURSING ALUMNI REUNION
September 7 & 8, 2019

Banquet for all Alumni & Guests on Saturday, September 7, 2019
Social Hour 5:30- 6:30 with Dinner at 6:30    Kahler Elizabethan Room

  Photo Sessions for celebrating classes of ’54, ’59, ’64 & ’69   following banquet

Sunday, September 8   8:30 am   Mass for Alumni & Guests in the Saint Marys Chapel
Farewell Coffee following Mass in the Sisters’ Dining Room

Parking for Mass in flat lot East of Chapel on 2nd Street. Handicapped parking in any hospital parking ramp

----------------------------------------------------cut here and mail registration form below-----------------------------------------------------

to: SMSN Alumni Association  Siebens 533  Mayo Alumni Center  200 SW 1st Street, Rochester, MN 55905

Registration Deadline: August 15th, 2019

50 YEAR CLASS of 1969 ONLY

NAME	 ______________________________________________
             (first)                    (maiden)             (current last name)

CLASS of 1969 

ADDRESS ___________________________________________

______________________________________________________
	
EMAIL	______________________________________________

PHONE ______________________________________________

LUNCHEON AND BANQUET ARE COMPLIMENTARY 
FOR THE 50 YEAR CLASS OF 1969!

LUNCHEON FOR CLASS of ’69 ONLY
Saturday, September 7,           11:00 – 1:00
Victoria’s Restaurant: 7 1st Ave SW
(Located in the Kahler Hotel block - park in hotel ramp)

LUNCHEON	 ____I will attend Luncheon 
                    (No Guests for Luncheon due to limited seating)

BANQUET	 ____I will attend Banquet ($0)

		  ____Number of guests ($35 each)

SUNDAY COFFEE   ____I will attend   ____# of Guests

ALSO SEE PHOTO INFORMATION AT RIGH
(Don’t forget to order your Class Photo!)

ALL OTHER CLASSES

NAME	 ______________________________________________
             (first)                    (maiden)             (current last name)

CLASS of _________________ 

ADDRESS ___________________________________________

______________________________________________________
	
EMAIL	______________________________________________

PHONE ______________________________________________

BANQUET	 ____I will attend Banquet ($35 each)

		  ____Number of guests ($35 each)

SUNDAY COFFEE   ____I will attend    ____# of Guests
______________________________________________________

PHOTOS FOR CLASSES ’54, ’59, ’64, ’69 ONLY:

$10.00____Enclose $10.00 per photo (will be mailed to you)

______________________________________________________

MAKE ALL CHECKS PAYABLE TO:
SMSN Alumni Association, Siebens 533 Mayo Clinic 
Alumni Center, 200 SW 1st St. Rochester, MN 55905

For Kahler Hotel information and to make a 
reservation,  call: 507-280-6200
Hotel address: 20 2nd Ave. SW, Rochester, MN 55902



Capping Day 1967 for the Class of 1969


